DATE APPROVED:
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MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ted von Rosenvinge, Bob Turner, Mike Reiner and Holly Charlesworth
Also Present: Tracy Kulikowski, Land Use Director

The regular meeting of the Weston Conservation Commission opened at 7:30 p.m.

RECEIPT OF APPLICATIONS:
- 67 Old Redding Road, Aspetuck Valley Country Club, installation of 2 restrooms
with composting toilets
- 51 Old Hyde Road, Zafar, Shahzad & Jill, installation of new septic system and in-
ground pool

MOTION TO RECEIVE
Mr. von Rosenvinve made a motion to receive the application for 67 Old Redding Road and Ms.
Schlechter seconded. All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).

MOTION TO RECEIVE
Mr. von Rosenvinve made a motion to receive the application for 51 Old Hyde Road and Ms.
Schlechter seconded. All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).

DISCUSSION/DECISION: TOWN OF WESTON (OWNER) WMC CONSULTING
ENGINEERS (AGENT) CAVALRY ROAD, REPLACEMENT OF CAVALRY ROAD
BRIDGE OVER SAUGATUCK RIVER

John Conte, Town Engineer came forward and stated that the project involves removing and
constructing a new bridge. He noted that the bridge is shared with the Town of Westport, it is in
poor condition and needs to be replaced in order to meet local, state and federal regulations.
Keegan Elder, P.E. from WMC Consulting Engineers came forward and explained that they were
hired by the towns to create a design for replacement of the bridge. He stated that the existing
bridge is ready to fall and they qualified for a grant where the federal and state has contributed
80% of the cost. He then outlined how the work would be done and indicated the temporary
waterway impacts utilizing coffer dams and controls in front of the wing walls.

Discussion on the construction sequencing and de-watering plan ensued.

MOTION FOR APPROVAL

Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to approve the plan to replace the Cavalry Road Bridge as
shown on plans prepared by WMC Consulting Engineers dated 11/13/19, as modified tonight to
reflect the Town recommended double silt fence. Mr. Reiner seconded. All in favor, the motion
carried (5-0).
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to approve the Mintues from January 23, 2020 and Mr.
Reiner seconded. All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).

MOTION TO ADJOURN
Mr. von Rosenvinve made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Ms. Charlesworth seconded. All
in favor, the meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Delana Lustberg
Recording Secretary




